
The Honorable Pete Buttigieg, Secretary

United States Department of Transportation

1200 New Jersey Ave, SE

Washington, DC 20590

RE: Assurance of In-Kind matching funds: MaineDOT application on behalf of York County

Community Action Corporation for ICAM funding Mobility Management Hubs for Maine

February 12, 2024

Dear Secretary Buttigieg,

Please accept this letter as certification that the Moving Maine Network commits to providing

$15,000 in cash match for the Mobility Management Hubs for Maine project. We

enthusiastically support York County Community Action Corporation’sMobility Management

Hubs for Maine proposal and are eager to partner on the project.

The Moving Maine Network envisions a Maine where all people have access to transportation

regardless of background, destination, or geography. We offer a forum for learning, connection,

and action that is open to everyone who cares about better transportation access for all

Mainers. We include individuals, organizations, and communities, with a focus on engaging

people who experience transportation barriers – including people with disabilities, people with

low incomes, older adults, and people of color.

We believe that a mobility management program will help to ensure that every community has

affordable, accessible, & diverse transportation. We are committed to making theMobility

Management Hubs for Maine project a success.

Sincerely,

Zoe Miller

Facilitator, Moving Maine Network


